

Fifty students were enrolled in the 2021 Summer Session at Gallatin County Middle School 2021. Of those 50 students, 17 were "GC@Home" students, 18 were "Credit Recovery" students, and 15 were "In Person" or students who were neither GC@Home or Credit Recovery. Our GC@Home students were given until May 27, 2021 (our original final day) to complete their course work at home. If they were unable to do so, they were required to come in person beginning June 1st. Since their arrival, 2 GC@Home students have completed the requirements to move on to the next grade level. Twelve other credit recovery students are working to complete required coursework in summer school.

In January of 2021, 32 GCMS students were placed on Credit Recovery. This decision was made based upon the students grades during the first two nine weeks of class. These students would have had no chance at successfully completing the course if they remained in the classroom. Currently, 19 out of the 32 credit recovery students have earned "credit" for courses they would have failed if they remained in the classroom. Eight more credit recovery students are on track to complete their credit recovery courses by the end of summer school.

Thirteen in person kids have worked hard to complete courses they were unable to finish during the school year. Currently, ten of those students have completed the required courses in order to move on to the next grade level. Three students are on track to complete the required coursework. All in all, summer school has been quite successful. I am concerned about a handful of students who may not meet the required coursework to move to the next level, however, I feel as though we will be able to create a plan to help them be successful in the future.